

ĐỀ LUYỆN THI TUYỂN SINH LỚP 10 THPT

Năm học: 2025 – 2026

ONLINE 3

A. PHONETICS (0.6 points)

I. Choose the word which has different pronunciation in different part from the others

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|-----------------------|-------------------------|------------------------|
| 1. A. surf <u>a</u> ce | B. lay <u>e</u> r | C. fr <u>a</u> me | D. birthpl <u>a</u> ce |
| 2. A. wonder <u>s</u> | B. retur <u>n</u> s | C. wander <u>s</u> | D. conduct <u>s</u> |
| 3. A. carved <u>e</u> d | B. impress <u>e</u> d | C. embroider <u>e</u> d | D. weaved <u>e</u> d |

B. LEXICAL_ GRAMMAR

II. Choose the best answer A, B, C, or D to complete the sentences (4.4 points)

4. It was very kind _____ you to lend me the money I needed.

- | | | | |
|--------|-------|-------|---------|
| A. for | B. of | C. to | D. with |
|--------|-------|-------|---------|

5. The plane to Ho Chi Minh city _____ at 9 a.m every day.

- | | | | |
|-------------|---------------|--------------|---------------|
| a. takes up | B. take after | C. takes off | D. takes care |
|-------------|---------------|--------------|---------------|

6. _____ the city is, the uncomfortable the life is.

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|--------------|-----------------------|-----------------|
| A. The most populated | B. Populated | C. The more populated | D. As populated |
|-----------------------|--------------|-----------------------|-----------------|

7. Mary is _____ responsible as Peter.

- | | | | |
|---------|-------------|---------|-------|
| A. more | B. the most | C. much | D. as |
|---------|-------------|---------|-------|

8. He drives _____ than his brother.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|---------------------|-------------------|------------------|
| A. more careful | B. more carefullier | C. more carefully | D. as careful as |
|-----------------|---------------------|-------------------|------------------|

9. _____ I heard the phone ring, I didn't answer it.

- | | | | |
|------------|-------|----------------|-----------|
| A. Because | B. If | C. Even though | D. Unless |
|------------|-------|----------------|-----------|

10. This is the website _____ provides updated information about Covid-19.

- | | | | |
|--------|----------|---------|----------|
| A. who | B. whose | C. whom | D. which |
|--------|----------|---------|----------|

11. The city center is always _____ with people during rush hour.

- | | | | |
|-------------|------------|----------|----------|
| A. bustling | B. special | C. empty | D. quiet |
|-------------|------------|----------|----------|

12. We will come to _____ USA on the summer holiday.

- | | | | |
|--------|------|-------|------|
| A. the | B. a | C. an | D. Ø |
|--------|------|-------|------|

13. You _____ work harder if you want to get good marks.
A. should B. shouldn't C. can't D. would
14. Have you ever met the man _____ married Mary's cousin?
A. whom B. who C. which D. whose
15. His cell phone has fast charging but _____ doesn't.
A. I B. my C. mine D. myself
16. I have so much homework. I wish I _____ my homework now.
A. am finishing B. finished C. have finished D. finish
17. I don't mind _____ you with your homework.
A. helped B. help C. to help D. helping
18. They expected _____ down the diary their daily thoughts and feelings.
A. write B. writes C. writing D. to write
19. The Thai always want to keep their _____ customs.
A. tradition B. traditional C. traditionally D. traditionalize
20. A: _____ do people like watching game shows?; B: Because they are educational and entertaining.
A. Why B. What C. Where D. How
21. There is _____ water in the well, not enough for everyone in the village.
A. many B. a little C. little D. few

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

22. **Tony:** " Would you like to have dinner with me tonight?" ; **Cindy:** " _____ "
A. Thanks, but I'm afraid I've got something planned B. I'm terribly sorry. But I have to disagree.
C. Thanks. And you? D. Sure. Go ahead.
23. Mrs Black: "Thank you for your help!" – Tim: " _____ "
A. You're welcome B. Just for fun
C. The same to you! D. How do you do?

24. Choose the best answer that has CLOSEST meaning to the underlined word

We should reduce the smoke and exhaust fumes to protect the environment.

A. conserve B. destroy C. restore D. recycle

25. Choose the best answer that has **OPPOSITE** meaning to the underlined word

He could be fired for his **rude** behavior toward the VIP guest.

A. skillful B. soft C. popular D. polite

III. Give the correct form of the verbs

26. They (build) _____ a town hall in my hometown 10 years ago.

27. They suggested (visit) _____ London for summer vacation.

28. My brother often (play) _____ football on Sunday morning.

29. We (discuss) _____ the ways to keep our school clean and beautiful right now.

30. So far I (read) _____ ten books by Nguyen Nhat Anh.

C. READING (2.0 points)

VI. Read these signs then choose the best answer (1point)

31	CLOTHES ON SALE CANNOT BE RETURNED Try them on before you buy them !	A. If you buy something that's too big, you can't bring it back. B. There isn't anywhere for customers to try on clothes here. C. The sale will end soon, so you should buy clothes soon. D. The sale will finish soon, so you should buy clothes soon
32	Heating come on between 7.0 am and 10 am and 4.0 pm and 11.0 pm Please do not try to charge these times.	A. The heating may not come on every morning. B. Don't try to turn on the heating between 10 am and 4pm. C. Someone will come here to turn on the heating. D. Don't try to turn on the heating between 10 am and 11 pm
33	Magazine needed for patients to read up to date or out of date. Leave them with our receptionist or in the black box by the front door	A. You can take these magazines home with you. B. Please return these magazines after reading them. C. Your old magazines will be used and read here. D. You can take these magazines from the black box.
34		A. There is still some of the cheap petrol that Sally bought in

	Paul, There's still a little petrol in the car, so you won't need to get any more until you reach Benton, where you can buy it cheaply. Sally	the car. B. Paul should buy more petrol before he gets to Benton. C. There is enough petrol in the car to get to a high petrol station. D. There is enough petrol in the car to get to a cheap petrol station.
35	Our science comedy night is very popular. The show will now take place in room 4 of the West Building so that more people can see it.	A. Go somewhere else to see the show. B. There are no more tickets left for the show. C. The event has moved from Room 4 to the West Building. D. There are enough tickets for the show.

V. Read the text then choose the correct answer for the question (1.0 point)

Today's grandparents are joining their grandchildren on social media, but the different generations' online habits couldn't be more different.

Sheila, aged 59, says, "I join to see what my grandchildren are doing, as my daughter posts videos and photos of them. It's a much better way to see what they're doing than waiting for letters and photos in the post."

Ironically, Sheila's grandchildren are less likely to use Facebook themselves. Children under 17 in the UK are leaving it - only 2.2 million users are under 17 - but they're not going far from their smartphones. Chloe, aged 15, even sleeps with her phone. "It's my alarm clock so I have to," she says. "I look at it before I go to sleep and as soon as I wake up."

Unlike her grandmother's generation, Chloe's age group is spending so much time on their phones at home that they are missing out on spending time with their friends in real life. Sheila, on the other hand, has made contact with old friends from school she hasn't heard from in forty years. "We use Facebook to arrange to meet all over the country," she says. "It's changed my social life completely."

Peter, 38 and father of two teenagers, reports that he used to be on his phone or laptop constant was always connected and I felt like I was always working," he says. "HOW could I tell my kids to get off their phones if I was always in front of a screen myself?" So, in the evenings and at weekends, he takes his SIM card out of his smartphone and puts it into an old-style mobile phone that can only make calls and send text messages. "I'm not completely cut off from the world in case of emergencies, but the important thing is I'm setting a good example to my kids and spending more quality time with them"

36: What is the best title of the passage?

- | | |
|---|---|
| A. Digital Devices in Education | B. Digital Habits of Parents |
| C. Digital Devices in Teenagers' Study | D. Digital Habits across Generations |

37: Which of the following is NOT mentioned as a way Ms. Sheila uses social media?

- | | |
|--|---|
| A. Seeing her grandchildren's videos and photos | B. Sending letters and photos to her friends |
| C. Making contact with her old friends. | D. Using Facebook to arrange meetings |

38: What does the word "it" in paragraph 3 refer to?

- A.** alarm clock **B.** phone **C.** Facebook **D.** the U.K

39: Which of the following is TRUE, according to the passage?

- A.** Mr. Peter hasn't changed the way he uses his phone at weekends.
- B.** Many teenagers under 17 in the U.K can't stay away from their phones.
- C.** All parents have no intention of returning to older technology.
- D.** Grandparents don't think that digital devices have affected their social life.

40: The phrase "setting a good example" in the last paragraph mostly means

- A.** making a mistake **B.** following a good model
- C.** acting as a good model **D.** learning from a mistake

D. WRITING (2.0 point)

VI. Identify the underlined word/ phrase (A or B, C, D) that needs correcting (1.0 point)

41. My father spends two hours a day play sports with his friends.
A B C D
42. I often look into new words in the dictionary whenever I don't know their meanings.
A B C D
43. The children laughed happy when they saw the monkeys eating bananas,
A B C D
44. Because getting up late, I missed the first bus to Sa Pa.
A B C D
45. Fifty minutes are the maximum length of time allotted for each question
A B C D

*** Your answers:**

Mistakes (A/B/C/D)	Corrections
41.	
42.	
43.	
44.	
45.	

VII. Rewrite the sentences that has meaning the same as the sentence printed before. (0.6 point)

- 46.** He is much more intelligent than his brother.

=> His brother is

- 47.** Unless Nam apologizes to me, I won't talk to him again.

=> If.....

48. “Where did you meet Marry yesterday?” Jim asked me.

=> Jim wanted to know.....

VIII. Combine the two simple sentences into one. Using the words in brackets (0.4point)

49. The bag was so expensive. My sister insisted on buying it. (In spite of)

=>

50. The postman is very old. He works in the village. (who)

=>